St Mary’s N.S. Enfield, Co Meath
PARENT/ TEACHER COMMUNICATION

Introductory Statement:

The purpose of this statement is to provide information and guidelines to parents and teachers on Parent/Teacher Meetings and Parent/Teacher communication in St. Mary’s N.S., Enfield.  The home is central to the development of the child and the nurturing of Christian values.

It is essential for the effectiveness of the child’s education that the family and school are mutually supportive of each other. 
Parents are encouraged to:

· Develop close links with the school

· Collaborate with the school in developing the full potential of their children

· Share the responsibility of seeing that the school remains true to its ethos values and distinctive character

· Become actively involved in the school/parent association

· Participate in policy and decision-making processes affecting them

Structures in Place to Facilitate Open communication and Consultation with Parents.

· Open afternoon for parents of new Junior Infants-mid June

· Parents and pupils are invited to the school and are welcomed to the school by the Principal.  The necessary documentation is distributed.

· Parent/teacher meetings one-to-one in February / November
· Meeting re: religious services on Reconciliation, Penance, Communion and Confirmation

· Meetings with parents with children with special needs

· Parent handbook informs parents about school matters.

· Newsletter keep parents up to date with school events, holidays and school concerns

· Home work diary used to relay messages which are signed between parents and teachers

· Parents are invited to school concerts
· Involvement of parents in the Religion  Alive O programme section for parents.

· Consultation throughout the year 

· Written communication 

In the interests of positive home-school communication, both written and informal communication should be mutually respectful and courteous.


Parent Teacher Meetings

The aims of Parent/Teacher meetings:

· To let parents know how their children are doing in school.

· To inform teachers on how children are coping outside school

· To establish an ongoing relationship and communication with parents  

· To help teachers/parents get to know the children better as individuals

· To help children realize that home and school are working together.

Formal  Meetings:

Formal timetabled Parent Teacher meetings take place in November and February.  However if a parent wishes to arrange a meeting at any stage during the year to discuss their child they may do so by prior appointment. It should be noted that arranging parent/teacher meetings within the school day while children are in school is difficult.

Informal Parent/Teacher Meetings:

It is to be remembered that parents and teachers are working in partnership in the interest of the child’s education and well being.  Therefore it is important that any communication between these partners should be respectful and courteous. In the spirit of this partnership, communications between teachers and parents is to be encouraged.

· An appointment should be made using a note, the homework journal or through the secretary if parents and teachers wish to meet.  
· Meetings with class teachers at classroom doors or at class assembly lines is dis-encouraged for the following reasons:

· A teacher cannot adequately supervise his/her class

· It is difficult to be discrete

· It can be embarrassing for the child in question.
· Informal communication may take place at the end of the school day.  The informal chat is very important particularly for parents of children in the Infant classes.
· Occasionally meetings may not have a satisfactory outcome.  In these instances the Principal may be informed and will communicate with both parties in an attempt to resolve the situation.  Mediation may be used if this is seen as a possible solution to resolving any outstanding issues.
On the rare occasions, where a resolution cannot be reached following discussion with the principal, both parents/teachers have the facility to make an official complaint. This can be done by following the complaints Procedure for Parents (p.187) or the Grievance Procedure for Teachers (p.126) outlined by the CPMSA in the Management board Members Handbook.
Parents’ Association
Parents as a group have a wide range of talents, abilities and skills that have the potential to enrich and extend the educational opportunities provided for pupils. They are encouraged to work together through the Parents’ Association.  Membership is open to all parents/guardians of all pupils enrolled.  It promotes the interests of the pupils in co-operation with the Board of Management, Principal and staff.

Representatives of the Parents’ Association are invited to arrange a formal meeting with the principal once per term. The Parents Association should plan out their work at the start of the year and inform the Board of their activities. The parents have two elected representatives on the Board of Management who may assist in conveying relevant information to the general body of parents.
Responsibilities of Parents 

· To support the school and be positive towards it.

· To see that their children attend school regularly and punctually

· To supervise homework and ensure it is completed

· To reinforce and support the maintenance of school rules, the school Code of Behaviour.

· Equip pupils with appropriate school materials, a sufficient healthy lunch and full uniform

· Be courteous towards pupils and staff

· Make an appointment to meet with a teacher/the Principal through the office

· Respect school property and encourage their children to do the same

· Label pupils coats and other personal property

· Strictly supervise pre-school children, when in the school.
· As the Board of Management is responsible for the Health & Safety of all staff and students, parents are requested not to approach or reprimand another person’s child on the school premises.
Responsibilities of the School.

· To act in loco parentis in the education and care of the children
· To treat each child with respect and dignity
· To promote the development of the full potential of each child in each area of the curriculum. 
